PACT meeting - Wednesday 11th April 2018
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith

Present: 

Directors:
Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Chris Cant, Frankie O’Keefe, Peter Simpson
Members:
Graham Exton, Joan Robinson 
Apologies: 
John Bodger (Chair), Bill White (Treasurer), Geoff Rockliffe-King, 

Malcolm Carruthers, Sally Shenton
Financial update

At the end of the financial year, on March 31st, our funds were:
Gardening Fund 
£313.00
Refill Grant Fund
£1,096.46

Repair Café Fund
£9.46

PACT general fund
£3,975.87

and were held as follows:

PayPal
£54.69

Unity Bank current a/c
£1,709.17

Unity Bank deposit a/c
£2,629.95

Eden Credit Union
£1,000.98
Keep Penrith Tidy project
We propose that the Keep Penrith Tidy project will be run as a PACT project with Joan Robinson a coordinator. Proposed by Frankie, seconded by Chris and agreed by all directors present and others previously by email.
Joan has obtained a grant for the project from Cumbria County Council. This includes an element for work in primary schools and Charlotte has been appointed to do this. Charlotte will need her own insurance for this. There will be a competition to design metal signs for lamp-posts which CCC will then install.
Mayday weekend: litter pick on the Saturday, the rubbish to be used in the Mayday parade. Risk assessment will be needed. Frankie will check the insurance re the liter pick. We think it is ok to include scouts if they are supervised by their own leaders.

Repair Cafés
Going well, hope to carry on all year. The venue is free. Combined with Freegle Give & Take day on May 12th, teddy bear repairs in June? Could have a theme and/or demonstrations at future sessions. Could contact groups like the men in sheds to find more repairers.
Plastics update

Meeting with Rory Stewart

Nigel arranged a meeting with Rory Stewart on Friday 20th April.
(Update: this was attended by Nigel, Jaki, John, Bill, Sally and Malcolm and was a useful meeting.)

Refill Scheme
The group have already established over 20 refill points in Penrith. The Herald have been very supportive. Peter suggested that we should encourage the council to re-install drinking fountains in Penrith, as has been done in Bristol.
Traffic Lights
Peter has sent his reply to the letter received from Highways England. He was disappointed that he was unable to convince any of the haulage firms to endorse the letter.
Divest Parliament project
Frankie has been looking at this project, hoping to encourage MPs to divest their pension funds from fossil fuels. (Many businesses and universities have already divested.) 149 MPs have already signed up but only 2 conservatives so it would be useful if we could convince Rory S. Frankie will share some information. This could be a PACT project with Frankie leading.
CAfS projects

Second-hand clothes sale – Saturday April 21st.
Energy saving at home – CAfS need some more participants in Carlisle or Eden, households on low income or with long-term health issues, to receive advice etc.
563 bus route

Update from Graham.
Next meeting
Monday 18th June, 7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s.
